Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

June 16, 2008
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Doug Hall




Lewis Russell




Jim Potts




Eric Mabe
Johnny Burns

Members Absent:  Carolyn Burns, Brian Lennon
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Donna George, Linda Bailey, and Brandon Darrow
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Doug Hall to approve the minutes of the May 8, 2008 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Public Forum:  
None
Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Eric Mabe to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

08-09 Audit Contract:

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Doug Hall to accept the bid for auditing services from Walker, Arnold, and Walker.  The motion carried unanimously.

Cleaning Bid:

The bid for cleaning was tabled until the next meeting.

TASB Update 83:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Johnny Burns to accept TASB update 83.  The motion carried unanimously.

Financial Update:

Mr. Johnson presented a financial update indicating there would be a cash flow problem through September.  Projections still indicate finishing the current year in the black.  A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Johnny Burns to enter into a line of credit agreement with Alliance Bank not to exceed $150,000.  Any agreement must be signed by the Superintendent, Board President, Board Vice-president, and Board Secretary.  The motion carried unanimously.

Deaf Services Agreement:
A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Johnny Burns to sign the propose agreement from Greenville ISD reference the program for the deaf.  The motion carried unanimously.

Board Paid Life Insurance:

Mr. Johnson advised the Board there was a life insurance program available for employees.  The premiums are paid by the school.  The item was tabled to gather more information.

Plumbing Repair at Rental House:

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that the plumber had recommended the pipes under the rental house be replaced as it was getting hard to guarantee their work due to the amount of splices.  Mr. Johnson was directed to get some bids for further discussion.

Change in July Meeting Date:

Mr. Johnson asked the Board to move the July meeting date from July 21 to July 14 in order to close the district for the last two weeks of July for vacations and reduction in utility usage.  The motion carried unanimously.
A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Doug Hall to have Mr. Johnson offer the Johnson’s $250 from the Morning Star fund to help reimburse them for their son’s medical expenses.  The motion carried with Johnny Burns voting no.

Administrative Reports:

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that the optional flexible year program had been approved for the 08-09 school year.  

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that Mr. Raley and Mrs. Billingsley had submitted letters of resignation.

Mrs. Bailey informed the Board of the ending and anticipated enrollments at elementary.

Mrs. George advised the Board that the sixth grade was going to be moved to the high school building next year.

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Johnny Burns to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
